
Board of Directors Meeting of Friends of the Carson City Library Minutes
Tuesday, April 15, 2019
6:30pm

Browsers Corner Bookstore

Call to Order:  President Patti Cooper Smith called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.  Attending were board members, JoAnn Carpenter, Sandy Osheroff, Phillip Patton, Robin Meyer, and Bookstore Manager Patti Ferguson. Former President, Phyllis Patton, Linda Bellegray, Julie Giese, Lisa Buder, Frieda Ford, and Interim Library Director Diane Baker, were also in attendance.    
Determination of Quorum:  It was determined that a quorum was present.

Public Comment:  President Cooper Smith indicated that the public comment would be from Diane Baker, Interim Library Director.  Ms. Baker did not provide a written report and will provide an oral version of Library events.  She updated those in attendance regarding the recruitment for Director.  Interviews for the position will be in May.  She then provided information regarding budget recommendations.  A capital improvement project to update the restrooms has been requested to insure handicapped accessibility.  There is also a recommendation for staff adjustment and one to meet the requirements for what should be part of the various collections available to the public.  The Legislature is in session and there are several bills related to libraries.  SB191 requires all schools to have a Library and this bill made it out of committee.  April 10 was Library Day at the Legislature and was well attended.  She went on to cover privacy of Library records, staff development days, collection projects, upcoming events, and Adams Hub updates.  Linda Bellegray had a question regarding the collection provided to the Boys & Girls Club.  She asked if it was considered a branch based on the Library’s provision of books. Ms. Baker indicated that it would be considered a floating branch.  This is a project with state funding and the Library insures that the books are coded to the extent required, but not to the same extent as those checked out of the Library.  The children at the club also get Carson City Library cards.  
Approval of Minutes for the February 19, 2019 meeting:  There were no comments on the minutes.  Sandy Osheroff moved to approve the minutes, Phillip Patton seconded and all voted yes.  
Browsers Corner Bookstore Manager’s Report: Bookstore Manager Patti Ferguson indicated that the sales figure for March for the Bookstore was $7051.13.  Sales for March continued to be impacted by the weather, but at the storewide birthday sale on Saturday total sales were $785.69.  She also stated that many of the customers at the sale heard about it on Facebook.  Upcoming events include a parking lot sale in June and a Chamber mixer at the April 17.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Ms. Osheroff asked if there were any questions and there were none.  She then indicated that there have been problems with the Square.  She has been unable to balance to the register.  There has been a change in the formatting and she will continue to work to correct this.  The problem primarily concerns credit card payments.  She then brought up the issue of an FOCCL audit.  Ms. Patton indicated that Mary Lee had indicated she would be able to assist with that, but we would have to wait until after the Legislative session is complete.
Committee Reports: Publicity, Budget, Membership, Library Liaison, Film Festival, and Finance committees:  JoAnn Carpenter reported that the Publicity report was minimal for the month.  Nevada Momentum has done quite a bit of outreach for membership and the only posts on Facebook were the usual store announcements.    Mr. Patton indicated that the budget was on target so far.  The only issue remains the Membership numbers, but Lisa Buder is handling this.    President Cooper Smith indicated she had been to the first night of the Film Festival and felt it was well attended.  Ms. Bellegray stated that we had quite a bit of publicity for the event and that appeared to pay off.  Ms. Bellegray further commented that she asked Ms. Patton if the Festival could be added to the list of items suggested for possible donations on the “wish list”.  She also wondered if there was any way to tell if the membership applications distributed at the event resulted in new memberships.  It was indicated that we have no way to tell.  Next year they will tag applications that are handed out at the festival so we can determine if any new members signed up based on attendance at the festival. They are also contemplating having a manned table with FOCCL applications.  Ms. Buder reported that she was up to date with membership applications.  Frieda Ford, Library Liaison indicated that the Library will be closed Friday, April 19 for staff development.  She also commented that the “Explore Earth” exhibit is well worth a visit to the Library.  The community read selection for this year is Station 11.  FOCCL sponsors the event.   Ms. Ford will be putting the Library calendar on our bulletin board so people who visit the bookstore can see what is happening in the Library.  Ms. Patton reported on the newly formed Finance Committee.  Members include Patti Cooper-Smith, Sandy Osheroff, Phillip Patton, Jetty Maddox, and Ms. Patton.  Edward Jones Financial Advisor was also in attendance at the initial meeting which was held on April 3.  They met to determine the best way to proceed with investment of FOCCL monies.  They want to insure safety, but provide more growth than traditional banking institutions offer.  The committee agreed that operating funds should remain in the Wells Fargo account.  It is connected to the Square and receives daily deposits from the store.  There was also a discussion about money donated in 2007 for hard cover history and literature.  There is no space for that amount of books, so they are working on a way to use those monies for items that would be more beneficial to Library patrons.  Ms. Patton described the various types of accounts they would establish in order to provide a higher rate than low earning CD’s.  
President’s Report – Information and Discussion Items:  Report on renewal of the consignment agreement with MagicCarpetBooks.com and Gian Raviolo was the first item.  President Cooper-Smith reviewed the contract and did not believe the contract was in agreement with what Mr. Raviolo was actually doing.  After consultation with Gian, Sandy, and Phyllis Ms. Coopersmith determined that the contract can continue as Mr. Raviolo has requested since there is a distinct benefit to the store from the transactions.  The next review for the contract will be in approximately one and one-half years.  The second item related to a contact from Sunridge Golf Course about an “advertising” bench.  The request was for $395 to replace the bench.  The Board agreed that we did not want pay to repair/replace the bench.  The next item involves questions from volunteers about the requirement that they be a member of FOCCL before they can volunteer in the bookstore.  President Cooper-Smith asked if we should amend our by-laws to make it a requirement that any volunteer must also be a member of Friends.  She indicated that other organizations require the membership due to potential liability issues.  There is currently nothing in the by-laws regarding this issue.  Ms. Cooper-Smith indicated that if we were in agreement about adding this to our by-laws she would prepare the language and we could review the issue at our next meeting.  Linda Bellegray moved we should add the language and Julie Giese seconded, all in attendance voted aye.   President Cooper-Smith received a call from the Nevada State Library & Archives/Talking Book Services program.  They are requesting a donation of $350 for its annual 2019 volunteer luncheon.  In return, they will provide volunteers to help with various FOCCL projects.  We have contributed in the past and have $250 budgeted for them in the 2019 budget.  Mr. Patton indicated that last year we budgeted $250 and the event cost $350.  Mr. Patton felt we should approve the request and increase the annual budget for the event in the future.  Mr. Patton moved that we provide the funds this year and add the additional $100 requested to next year’s budget. Julie Giese seconded the motion, all in attendance voted Aye.  Ms. Cooper-Smith indicated she would like to set the next Board meeting for June 17, 2019 at 6:30 pm.  
General Discussion Items:  The next FOCCL event will be the Carson City Chamber of Commerce mixer to be held at the bookstore on Wednesday, April 17 from 5pm-7pm.  The store will close at 3:00 in order to prepare for the event.  Author events have been scheduled for the next several months.  Patti Ferguson indicated that the July author event would feature Nancy Scott who is one of our volunteers.  The next big event will be the parking lot sale.  Ms. Ferguson asked for information to contact Talking Books about additional volunteers for the sale.  The sale will be Saturday, June 15th.  JoAnn Carpenter discussed plans for the Holiday Bazaar.  The event committee includes Barbara Cavanaugh and Vickie Omnes.  Last year it was difficult to find crafters who were willing to donate jewelry and she asked for information from members about any potential crafters who might be willing to donate those items.  Ms. Ferguson has agreed to prepare a donation receipt for donors.  The committee is also looking for ideas for items that would include books from the store.  A question was raised regarding whether we would have only hand-crafted items.  The Bazaar will also include gently used items.  The committee will also put together a manual describing the process undertaken to put on the event for those who would be willing to handle the event in the future.  President Cooper-Smith indicated it has been suggested that we need a signature event.  She further stated the event would need a committee of volunteers to put on that type of event.  Ms. Patton had a suggestion for “A Night at the Library”.  The event would come with a potential for child care to encourage participation.  Attendees would get a tour of the Library guided by Library staff.  This should help the public to understand the wide variety of programs available.  After the tour, stations could be set up with finger food and some type of bar.  A live auction could be included and perhaps a dance floor.  It was also suggested that the event be set up to meet a specific Library need.  It was asked when this event would take place.  The suggested times were April or October.  There was some discussion about staff costs for such an event.  It was agreed that staff costs would be provided by FOCCL.  As part of the discussion regarding events, Ms. Patton suggested that the Friends put together a welcoming tea for the new director.  
Public Comment:  There was no public comment.
Sandy Osheroff moved to adjourn the meeting, Julie Giese Seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:22 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

JoAnn Carpenter, Recording Secretary
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